
 1 

Davison CE High School for Girls 
 

info@davisonhigh.school         https://www.davison.w-sussex.sch.uk/ 

Whole School News! 

As we close the final week of the summer term, we are excited to continue to share 

with you some of the recent events that have taken place this half term! 

Congratulations to Alice!  

We would like to say a huge congratulations 

to Alice Howie in Year 10, who recently won 

the English Schools Hammer throw 

Competition! As a result of this success, she 

qualified to represent England in a national 

competition in Scotland on Saturday, and 

we are so proud to announce that she won!  
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Did you know that as well as topping up accounts electronically via 

this link, cash top-ups can be made for as little as £1, via the machines 

in the Refectory and Diner. This allows students to avoid having to load 

the minimum  electronic top-up of £10. 

Amazing Effort! 

The following have been identified by the team at Sparx Maths HQ as having made an 

outstanding effort with their Sparx Maths homework this academic year! 

 

Congratulations to the following 

students: 

 Marnie Denney 

 Kristina Gautam 

 Ellie Rose 

 Millie Luchetta 

 Blossom Onugbo 

mailto:info@davisonhigh.school
https://www.davison.w-sussex.sch.uk/
https://portal.squidcard.com/LoginPortal/
https://portal.squidcard.com/LoginPortal/
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Congratulations to the Junior Maths Challenge Participants!  

The UKMT Individual Maths Challenges are lively, intriguing multiple-choice question 

papers, which are designed to stimulate interest in maths in able pupils.  

 

Students from the top set on each side of the year enter the challenge and are 

awarded certificates based on their performance nationally. Top 7% of students are 

awarded gold, the next 13% are awarded silver and the next 20% are awarded 

bronze.  

 

We are delighted that this year, once again, so many participants qualified for a 

certificate.  

 

Congratulations to the following students who 

are awarded certificates for this year's Junior 

Maths Challenge! 

Flora Gardner 

Silver and 

Best in Year 

Izzy Hudson Silver 

Lenka Matula Silver 

Isabella Webb Silver 

Yolanda Allwright Bronze 

Charlotte Love Bronze 

Anna Starzacher Bronze 

Carly Esguerra Bronze 

Erin Parkinson Bronze 

Bobbie Wilburn Bronze 

Shona Maswela Bronze 

Mia Thompson Bronze 

Lydia Stow Bronze 

Ffion Dixon Bronze 

Bella Sanni Bronze 

Maria O'Brien 

Gold & Best 

in School 

Georgia Glover Silver 

Megan Silburn Silver 

Maya Goodwin Silver 

Nico Davies Silver 

Anna Alderman Silver 

Tilly Cane Silver 

Ivy Punyer Silver 

Millie Densley Silver 

Cara Child Silver 

Summer Currier Silver 

Poppy Hammond Silver 

Inaaya Hussain Silver 

Georgia Spells Silver 

Zoe Clay Silver 

Coey Guo Silver 

Toleen Abu Daia Bronze 

Charlotte Fairclough Bronze 

Lily Parker Bronze 

Amelia Williams Bronze 

Kit Carter Bronze 

Matilda Clinton Bronze 

Bella Freeman Bronze 

Maya Stachyra Bronze 

Rosie Mawson Bronze 

Ciara Humphries Bronze 

Hattie Rogers Bronze 

Emma Watts Bronze 

Annabel Ware Bronze 

Nina Pagliuchi Bronze 

Eden Johnson Bronze 

Year 8 

Year 7 

P
a

re
n

t 
B

u
ll
e

ti
n

 N
o

. 
8
  
  

Th
u

rs
d

a
y

 2
0
th

 J
u

ly
 2

0
2

3
 



 3 

Year 8 First Aid Day! 

 

Year 8 students were out of lessons for a day to learn 

vital life-saving first aid skills.  During the day the 

following was taught: 

 

 How to make a clear and efficient call to emergency services if necessary. 

 Concepts of basic first-aid, for example 

 dealing with common injuries, including head injuries, choking and shock 

 How to put someone in the recovery position 

 Life-saving skills, including how to administer CPR 

 The purpose of defibrillators and when one might be needed 

 

Students had a great day and enjoyed the opportunity to learn new skills that could 

save lives.  

 

GCSE Photography & Textiles Trip! 

 

On Thursday 22nd June, Y10 GCSE Photography 

and Textiles students visited Worthing Museum. 

 

They spent time photographing and sketching 

wonderful exhibits full of inspiration and 

produced excellent creative work for their 

portfolios. 

 

We then enjoyed lunch in the sunshine and an 

ice cream on the walk back. Well done Y10 for 

being excellent representatives of our school! 

Polite Reminder: Please can we ask parents/carers to please drive and park carefully 

when dropping off and picking up students, and that the school site should not be entered 

whilst collecting/dropping off. Thank you for your support. 
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CREATIVE ARTS TRIP TO BRIGHTON PAVILION! 

 

Year 10 Art and Art Textiles pupils visited 

Brighton Pavilion last week as part of their 

current GCSE coursework project. 

 

They were able to look around inside the 

different rooms in the Pavilion and 

marvelled at the incredible Chinoiserie 

design and decoration.  

King George V, when he was the Prince 

Regent, built the Pavilion and turned 

Brighthelmston (as Brighton was called 

then) into a fashionable sea side resort.  

Everything about the Pavilion, inside and 

out, is extravagant and over the top - 

nothing has been left unadorned! 

 

Pupils were able to take photos and sketch inside 

and outside the building and in the surrounding 

gardens.  We were lucky to have a sunny day so we 

could eat our lunch outside and take the 

opportunity to visit the Art gallery and museum, 

which are housed in what were originally the Pavilion 

stables. We had a very enjoyable and productive 

day and as usual the Davison students were polite 

and well behaved and a credit to the school.   Thank you, from the Art Team! 

Lockers! 

Please can you remind your daughter to empty her locker 

on the last day of term, and to remove her padlock and 

take it home. Any padlocks left on will be removed over 

summer and students will not be able to retrieve these. 

Any appropriate contents left in lockers will be placed in 

lost property. 

If you have not yet paid for a locker, please do not worry. 

Wisepay will open again in September. 
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Top Accelerated Readers (AR) for June 2023! 

Please join us in congratulating the top AR readers for June! They are: 

Calleigh Found  07BL  108.0 

Anna Starzacher  07PI  92.0 

Delilah Donaghy  07PU  76.2 

Ingrid Toth-Pallos  08SI  74.4 

Eliza Starzacher  09PI  67.7 

Evie Kennedy   09SI  61.2 

Molly-Paige Marley  09BL  59.7 

Edie Bezants   07OR 55.2 

Bluebell Maxwell 08GO 54.3 

Kiki Finn   07SI  54.2 

 

Well done Calleigh for reaching the top spot! 

Book Donations!  

In order to encourage our students to read in another language, the Top Trio, 

MFL Team and the LRC would be extremely grateful for donations of French and 

Spanish books aimed at teenagers, but also any other Languages spoken in our 

community. In particular Tagalog, Bengali, Polish, Italian, Japanese, German 

and Ukrainian. 

Thank you! Well done to the Top Trio (Saffy, Tegan and Gracie) 

for this brilliant idea! 

Polite Reminder: 

Please can we remind parents/carers that you must always report to the main 

reception when arriving onsite. No parents/carers should be walking around the 

school site unaccompanied, reporting to Student Services or using the school site 

as a cut through. Thank you in advance for supporting our safeguarding 

procedures. 
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Sports News! 

Athletics Success! 
 

Steyning Novices 

In June our Year 7, 8 and 9 pupils competed in 

the Steyning Novices Athletics Competition. This 

was the first time the competition has run since 

2019, and all 3 teams did themselves proud. Most 

members of the team took part in multiple 

events throughout the day across track and field 

events. 

After a very successful day our Year 7 team 

finished in 3rd, our Year 9’s 2 points away from 1st place & Year 8 finished 1st overall. 

A massive congratulations to everyone involved! 

 

Year 7 Super 6’s 

Six of our Year 7 athletes went to Angmering on Monday 

19th June to take part in the Area Super 6’s athletics event. 

This involves them all taking part in one track and one field 

event plus the 4x100m relay. 

This was a fantastic team of athletes who represented the 

school brilliantly, not only in their events but their 

sportsmanship as well. They came 3rd overall which was a 

great result! Well done to all involved 

 

District/ County and Regional Athletics 

We also have a number of students that qualified this year at district level to 

compete at the Sussex Schools Athletics Championships at K2 in Crawley on the 9th 

June. To compete at this level means they have to take on some of the best 

athletes in the county and give athletes in the hammer, hurdles and pole vault a 

chance to show what they can do. 

 

A huge congratulations to the following students who competed at the Sussex 

competition: 

 

Julie Walsh -800m 

Elodie Clayton -1500m 

Maria O’Brian -Long jump 

Lily Edmondson -800m 

Sky Holloway -800m 

Emma Finlay -High Jump 

Harriet Yelling – Triple Jump 

Alice Howie - Hammer 

Continued on the 

next page! 

As this competition was a qualifying 

event, students who came in the top 

2 positions for their event also went 

on to compete at the South East 

Schools Inter-Counties fixture ! 
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Sports News Continued! 

The Intermediate Girls' team (U17s) finished fourth overall, with Alice 

Howie (pictured right) dominating the Hammer with a six-meter 

victory (55.17m), and Harriet Yelling winning a silver in Triple Jump 

(10.66m)! 

In all it has been a great athletics season at Davison, well done 

everyone! 

Colour Run 2023! 
 

Friday 7th July saw our annual Colour Run take place at Davison! This year we had 815 

pupils taking part throughout the day, including a few Year 11's who came back in 

especially! The weather was absolutely perfect, and the sun shone down on us. 

 

The PE department would like to say a massive thank you to all the staff who stepped in 

to help make this event possible, and all of the PE prefects and ex students who also 

came along to help. Without them the Colour Run would not have been possible. By 

the end of the day there were a lot of happy pupils and staff alike, with glitter covering 

trees, cars and pavements! We have yet to total up this year's money raised, but we 

hope to be able to put it towards a new trampoline. 
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2023! 
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The Bronze Arts Award  
During the summer term 2022, 30 year 8 students were invited to join a Creativity & 

Wellbeing partnership project between Davison, Chichester 

Festival Theatre (CFT) and Mind. The aims of the project were: 

 For students to have a positive experience and have fun!   

 To develop good relationships and positive communications 

with each other.   

 To feel a sense of pride and celebration in their 

achievements - both individually and collectively.   

 To feel confident in trying new experiences.   

 To have a positive sense of self.   

 Learn new skills. 

 

Each session after school was led by a different practitioner/artist 

from CFT.  The sessions were engaging and active, with plenty of 

laughter.  Following the project, seven of these students chose to work towards 

the Bronze Arts Award, using their experience of the project to help them evidence their 

skills and commitment.   

 

The Bronze Arts Award is a Level 1 qualification on the Regulated 

Qualifications Framework (RQF) and is open to young people 

aged 11 to 25. To achieve a Bronze Arts Award, young people 

collect evidence in an individual arts log or portfolio of their 

experiences of:  

 developing their interests, knowledge and skills through 

actively participating in any art form 

 experience of at least one arts event/experience as an 

audience member and their review of that event/experience 

 researching the career and work of an artist or craftsperson that inspires them 

 experience of passing on an arts skill 

 

The Arts Award moderator assessed the awards and 

reviewed the work these seven students submitted.  The 

report back described how he was so incredibly 

impressed with the work produced by Lottie, Ruby, Faith, 

Ava, Nell, Chloe and Amy. 

  

We are delighted that all 7 awards have 'passed with 

flying colours.' 

  

Some additional comments included, “It was an absolute delight to moderate the 

young people’s portfolios, full as they are of deep learning, creativity and thoughtful 

reflection – it’s really impressive how they have all engaged so thoroughly"  

The moderator also suggested that these "young people would be perfect candidates 

for progressing on to Silver."  We will certainly be looking into whether this is something 

we might be able to 

support them with in 

school.  

 

We are really proud of 

what these students 

have achieved and 

of their commitment 

to working with Mrs 

Jameson (Wellbeing 

Lead) on this project. 
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Last week our year 7 STEM engineers participated in the Dragon’s Den rocket 
challenge.  

During this enterprising event, the enthusiastic Year 7 students eagerly took on the 

challenge of designing and constructing water rockets. Filled with excitement and 

curiosity, they gathered in teams, armed with their imaginations and only 50 Davison 

Dollars to spend at the rocket shop on a range of materials! 

Guided by Miss Isted and Miss Bushnell, they shared ideas and sketched 

aerodynamic designs. They also showcased their creativity and communication skills 

by making a pitch about their rocket design. With precision and teamwork, they 
meticulously assembled their rockets.   

Launch time approached, with the grand finale on the school field! Rockets soared 

high, reaching astonishing altitudes before gracefully descending back to earth. Two 

rockets impressively landed on the school roof, much to the delight of the year 7s 

(and the Premises Team)! 

The water rocket challenge on this STEM enterprise day ignited their passion for STEM 

and, we am sure, left a lasting impact on their educational journey. A great day had 
by all! 

Solar Panels at Davison 
 

In July 2019, 964 solar photo voltaic cells were installed on the rooftops of parts of the 

Davison building. 

The system is owned by the council and we 

still have to pay for the electricity we use, but 

the cost to us is much cheaper than usual. Any 

electricity we don’t use is sold back to the 

grid to be used by anyone! 

Click here to have a look at our new website 

page and find out more! 
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https://www.davison.w-sussex.sch.uk/about-davison/eco/
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Term Dates 2023/24 

Autumn Term 2023  

Friday 1 September (INSET DAY) to Friday 15 December 2023 

Half-term: Monday 23 October to Friday 27 

October 2023 

Christmas Break: Monday 18 December 

2023 to Monday 1 January 2024 

 

Spring Term 2024 

Tuesday 2 January (INSET DAY) to Thursday 

28 March 2024 

Half-term:  Monday 12 February to Friday 16 

February 2024 

Easter Break: Friday 29 March 2024 to Friday 12 

April 2024 

 

Summer Term 2024 

Monday 15 April to Tuesday 23 July 2024 

Monday 6 May is a Bank Holiday 

Half-term:  Monday 27 May to Friday 31 May 2024 
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Friday 21st July ~ Last day of term - students finish at 12.30pm 

Friday 1st September - First day of term - INSET DAY 

Monday 4th September  - Students back to school 

Tuesday 12th September - Individual student photographs 

Friday 15th September - Sibling & absentee photographs 

Wednesday 20th September - Y10 KS4 Induction Evening 

26th - 29th September - Open Mornings 

Tuesday 3rd October - Early closure  and Open Evening 

Wednesday 4th October - INSET DAY 

Thursday 5th October - Y7 Tutor Meeting 

Wednesday 11th October - Year 11 Post 16 Evening 6-8pm 

Wednesday 18th October - Year  7 ‘Six weeks In’ meeting for parents & Form Tutors 

Monday 23 October to Friday 27 October 2023 - HALF TERM! 

Monday 30th October - Back to school 

 Friday 1st September 2023 
 
 

 Wednesday 4th October 2023 

 

 Monday 4th December 2023 
 

 Tuesday 2nd January 2024 
 

 Friday 26th April 2024 

Teacher Training 

(INSET) Days 2023/24 

Dates for your diary... 
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Reminders for students, parents & carers 

Could we politely ask that if your child is unwell for school, 

that you report this on Studybugs by 8.30am. This allows us 

to safeguard effectively as a school.  

The ‘Studybugs’ app can also be used to notify us if your child has an                 

appointment and needs to leave early using the option ‘send other message’. The 

app is quick and easy to use and install; absences are then automatically added to 

our registers, eliminating any unnecessary absence texts to you. Please click here to 

get started. If you are having problems with Studybugs, please ensure we have the 

correct email address on file ~ email addresses not on file will not be recognised.  

Maths Equipment 

Please ensure that your child has the 

correct equipment for their Maths 

lesson. We would prefer that they 

purchase their calculator through the 

school, as it will have all the functions 

available that we deem important 

(an Aurora AX595, @ £7.70). WisePay 

is now available for purchasing 

calculators. 

Please could you remind 

your child …  

NOT to bring aerosols (for 

example, perfume, 

deodorants) into school or 

on school trips.  Inhaling 

chemicals from the aerosols 

can cause allergic skin 

reactions,, nausea, 

headaches, asthma and 

breathing difficulties for many 

of our staff and students.  If 

your child is found to be in 

possession of an aerosol in 

school or on a school trip, the 

item will be confiscated and 

made available for your 

collection from our Reception.  

To avoid bringing food items 

into school that contain 

nuts, as we have members of 

our school community who 

have severe nut allergies. 

We welcome your support in 

protecting the health and 

wellbeing of all our school 

community and thank you, in 

advance, for your 

understanding in this matter. 

Pupils must inform their teacher if 

they are feeling unwell and a 

member of the medical team will 

see them. 

Students are requested not to call home; 

any student who bypasses this process 

and is collected without being seen by the 

medical team will have their absence 

recorded as unauthorised.  
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https://studybugs.com/
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Reminders for students, parents & carers 

Signing in and out during the school day 

Pupils must sign in and out at Student Services only, if required during the day.  

 

Water Bottles, Breakfast & Anti-histamine! 

 Please can all students bring a water bottle to school with them, and please 

encourage them to have breakfast and any required anti-histamine before coming 

to school.  

 

Missed calls from school 

If you miss a call from school and no message is left, we would ask 

that you bear in mind that with the large amount of staff we have, it is 

unlikely that our receptionist will know who called.  If the phone call is 

urgent, a message will be left. 

 

 

Guidance in relation to Covid-19 

Children and young people aged 18 and under with a positive COVID-19 test    

result, should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 3 days, as 

this is when individuals are most infectious. Students are more than welcome to return 

to school on day 4, provided that they no longer have a high temperature and are 

well enough to attend.  Children and young people who feel unwell and have a 

high temperature, should stay at home and avoid contact with other people. 

Students are welcome to return to school when they no longer have a high 

temperature, and they are well enough to attend. 

 

Lost Property Update 

Student Services accumulates a considerable amount of unnamed lost property 

over the course of a half-term, especially winter coats which are an expensive item 

to lose in these difficult financial times. However, we do not have the capacity to 

store this quantity for long.  To assist students and parents in relocating lost unnamed 

items, the school will:  

· Allow students to look through un-named lost property in Student Services during 

break, lunchtime and also before and after school.  

· Upload images of unnamed lost property onto the lost property section on FROG.   

At the end of each term, any unclaimed un-named items will be recycled within the 

school and local community. Thank you. 
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Davison offer second-hand uniform for sale in 

various sizes (subject to availability) at very reasonable prices. 

We also hold a very limited stock of unembroidered PE kit. To purchase, please email 

preloved@davisonhigh.school with your child’s name, form and details of the sizes and 

quantities you require. If you have any uniform or unembroidered PE kit in good, clean 

condition that you wish to  donate, we would be happy to take it in at Reception. All 

monies made from the sale of Davison Preloved Uniform goes towards the School 

Fund.  

 

FODS recycling textile bank is based in the 

carpark outside the school gates—an eco-

friendly way of raising funds at no extra cost ! 

The textiles/items collected are sent to poorer communities 

across Eastern Europe and Africa. Garments that cannot be 

used are recycled into insulation materials and industrial 

cleaning wipes, so nothing ends up in landfill. 

We are pleased to be raising extra funds for our school 

through textile recycling, whilst being part of something really 

positive for the environment and reinforcing the importance 

of recycling.  

 

 

If you are interested in joining Davison CE High School as a 

colleague, please keep an eye on the vacancies section 

on our website. Please click here to be directed to our website. 

  

 

Stay in touch and join the Davison Alumnae! 

Communications include career links, newsletters, information about school 

events, volunteering and fundraising Please sign up using this link. 

Reminders for students & parents 
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mailto:preloved@davisonhigh.school
https://www.davison.w-sussex.sch.uk/about-davison/vacancies/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=-RjZAYGsGUaNNoRBgvnepwgHyB2IYDNFtNzEY9ZmteNUNUhDMUtPMkhKRTlTWjk0MTJFUkVROTRDVS4u
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Community News! 
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Community News! 
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Support During Difficult Times 
 

At Davison, we take great pride in being at the heart of the 

community. We support many local organisations and also invite our 

wider community to join us for events, celebrations and much more. 

 In recent times especially, ‘community’ has been even more important. We recognise 

that many family circumstances have changed and this is only being added to by 

increasing   financial pressures experienced due to rising food and energy costs, 

causing many of us to need extra support. 
 

Community Hub – Support for all families available 

Those children and families that are not eligible for FSM will be able to access urgent 

support for food via the WSCC Community Hub. We would encourage schools to share 

this information with the school community. 

 

The Community Hub can be contacted on 0330 222 7980 and is open 9:00 – 17:00 

seven days a week. 

 

Further information can be found via West Sussex County Council website 

 

Should you require any further information or advice about the scheme, please 

contact welfarecommunities@westsussex.gov.uk 

Summer Holiday ‘Places Where Kids Eat for Free’  (PDF attached) 

Summer Holiday ‘Free’ Activities 

https://yourvoice.westsussex.gov.uk/summer-reading-challenge-2023 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/flicks-on-the-pitch-2023-puss-in-boots-the-last-wish-

tickets-634607898307?aff=erelpanelorg 

https://timeforworthing.uk/whats-on/picnic-in-the-park-tarring/   (PDF attached) 

https://wtm.uk/spin-out/ 

https://broadwaterparish.org.uk/events 

https://worthinglions.co.uk/summerfestival.html 

Could your family be eligible for extra support? Please click here for the link to apply 

for FSMs via West Sussex County Council. Eligibility will depend on what other benefits 

you might be entitled to. Unfortunately, school have no say in this process. 

Free sanitary items for all students - here at Davison, Student Services are able to 

supply free sanitary products to any student who needs them 

during the school day. We can also supply any student, who is 

unable to afford the cost of them, with free sanitary products 

during these difficult economic times.  Please contact Student 

Services in confidence to make a request 

medical@davisonhigh.school 
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https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-emergencies-and-crime/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-and-information/advice-and-support/community-hub/
mailto:welfarecommunities@westsussex.gov.uk
https://yourvoice.westsussex.gov.uk/summer-reading-challenge-2023
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/flicks-on-the-pitch-2023-puss-in-boots-the-last-wish-tickets-634607898307?aff=erelpanelorg
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/flicks-on-the-pitch-2023-puss-in-boots-the-last-wish-tickets-634607898307?aff=erelpanelorg
https://timeforworthing.uk/whats-on/picnic-in-the-park-tarring/
https://wtm.uk/spin-out/
https://broadwaterparish.org.uk/events
https://worthinglions.co.uk/summerfestival.html
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/
mailto:medical@davisonhigh.school
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Online Safety 


